
SUPPORT HB 2228 

To: Mindt Sieve <mindy.sieve@house.ks.gov (785) 296-7663, and chair 

Leo Delperdang and members of the House Committee on Energy, 

Utilities, & Telecommuncations. 

My name is Kent W. Rowe and my address is 3353 N 159th St. E, 

Wichita, Ks 67228. Prior to moving to my present address, I served a 

term as Mayor of Longton, Ks. 

Ty Masterson is my senator & Patrick Penn is my representative. 

HB 2228 elucidates the concurrent schism between investor-owned 

utilities (utility) and electric cooperatives in Kansas. Safe and simplified 

interconnection and reasonable net-metering policies by most rural 

cooperatives allows customer-generators to actively participate in load 

management, use conservation, and is more congruent to reactive 

power---thereby reducing peak demand costs.  

Mindless and unreasonable rooftop solar connection policies by Evergy 

{by our own experience} resulted in an eight month delay on one 

installation before a "production meter" was made available. In yet 

another instance, two months passed before a rooftop solar 

"production meter" was finally installed. 

 Kansas ranks 5th in wind & solar production but is rated 48th in 

renewable energy policy. This has long been a disgrace. 

HB 2228 will improve Kansas' ability to become a leader in clean, 

resilient energy resources. Vote YES on HB 2228.  


